Conversation and Composition

Dr. Yuan

Elle Chen

Individual Talk

April 2, 2004

Today is my individual talk, so I want to talk about my two cousins who are Americans. I have two cousins who are Americans. They are both girls. One is Kathy and the other is Jessica. Kathy is two years older than me, and Jessica is two years younger than me. In fact, we do not get along too much, because they have only been back to Taiwan for four times. And every time they come back, they only spend two weeks in Taichung and another week in Taipei. The last time I saw them was at the time when I was in the second year of junior high school and it was almost five years now. However, we are still good friends. 

Well, now I will talk about Kathy first. Kathy was born in Taiwan, and soon after she was born, my uncle and aunt moved to the states. It is such a coincidence that Kathy and I were born on the same day. We are both born on June 24th. Therefore, we have something similar in our characteristic. For example, we are both home-lovers. I have heard my aunt say that Kathy drive home frequently, too. Kathy is an active girl. She knows well about herself and understands what she wants to do in the future. She wants to be a vet in the future, so she spends time working in the lab and helping in the animal hospital. Furthermore, she always plans ahead, so she has been graduated form Connell a semester earlier before this winter vacation. And now she is in Sweden being an exchange student. 

As to Jessica, she is a cute girl. She is a Libra, so she likes to make friends. She has her own view toward things and she likes to write things. She has already written many stories on her own. She wants to be a writer or columnist in the future and I am sure she will make her dream come true. 

Mostly, we keep in touch through letters, and post each other what has happened in our dairy life. To hear from them is always an exciting and interesting thing. I love and look forward to hear from them all the time. However, In fact, there was a long period, almost three years, that we did not keep in touch. It was mostly because I stopped writing back. At that time, English was not easy for me. Reading their letters was a difficulty so was writing back. So, little by little, they stopped writing to me, too. However, last year, I have received a letter from Jessica. In the letter, she has said, “…no matter how an American she is, there are still some parts in her heart connected with Taiwan.” Be honest, I was touched and felt sorry for my not keeping in touch for so many years. Therefore, I start to write to them again. And now we keep in touch again. I must say that this kind of feeling is so good. 

Through their letters, I learn many things. I can see many different views from their letters. I can compare some of their western values with my eastern values. They expand my horizon, and they let me know that the world is so big that I should open my eyes to see the world. I love them really much and I am glad that we are very good friends. And there is good news that they will come back on August 5th this summer and I look forward to see them. 

